From: <u>D.J. Haire</u>
To: <u>Pamela Megill</u>

Cc: <u>Doug Hewett; D. J. Haire2</u>

Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL]Redistricting draft plan documents

Date: Thursday, September 23, 2021 7:55:07 AM

Attachments: <u>image001.png</u>

Good Morning Mrs. McGill,

Please share these observations with the Consultants and inform them that the "Live Maps" work so much better, thank you. I have a couple of observations that I brought up during our first Consultant Meeting that I want to share them once more.

- 1- I live on Seabrook Road in the Seabrook Hills/Broadell Homes Community which is the largest split neighborhood presently in District 4. I didn't see any changes in any of the options. This neighborhood has a natural street that can be used as a boundary/border line between District 3 and 4. (Jasper Street to Topeka Street.)
- 2- The Summerhill Community off Fillyaw Road options are better for the neighborhood since the majority of Summerhill Community is in District 4 presently.

Lagrange Neighborhood: presently a major portion of the Lagrange Neighborhood is in District 8.

Reilly Road (north to south) is a natural boundary line to Morganton Road where District 4 could stop. Using Reilly Road as a natural line of separation between District 8 and 4 is a positive option. This could put all of District 4 on one side of Reilly Road, and its less confusing to residents.

District 4 shouldn't cross Reilly Road. This brings more map shape configuration, less splitting of the Lagrange community and other neighborhoods.

Thank you, D. J. Haire City Council Keep Looking Up! 910-574-5399

Sent from my iPad errors may occur!